Thanks to Ufou ...





Groves Hospital Foundation Board (missing are Dr. Enver & Barbara Evoy), Dr. Doug Roach, GMCH Chief of Staff, & Barbara Evoy emceeing the Gala for Groves, Groves Foundation Staff

When the journey to fund a renovation & expansion to Groves Memorial Community Hospital began in 2002, nobody could have predicted that we would be "crossing the finish line" in 2020. Local residents banded together over a 3-year period (2002-2005) to raise \$15M for the Redevelopment project, before being given the "green light" for a brand-new and much larger hospital to be built.

An in-kind gift of \$5 Million from the County of Wellington was used to purchase the land on which the new hospital sits, cover the costs of performing surveys, and create a new road and traffic circle. Donations to the Redevelopment totaling \$7 Million were held in trust and stewarded by Groves Hospital Foundation, from 2006-2019, and were used to help fund the local 10% share of build costs for the New Groves Hospital.

The total cost for the local share and almost all equipment and technology was estimated at \$27 Million (\$7 Million from the Redevelopment Campaign and \$20 Million yet to be raised). The New Groves Hospital Campaign was launched in 2015 with a goal of \$20 Million, a seemingly lofty amount for a community of our size.

Five years ago, it would have been hard to predict just how tremendous your generosity and support would be for the future of our local hospital. In 2017, we officially broke ground on the construction and in February of this year the project reached "substantial completion".

The words "Thank You" seem inadequate to express just how full of gratitude we are for everything you have done to support Groves Hospital Foundation over the past 18 years. From events, to fundraisers, to pledges from individuals, service clubs, businesses, and foundations, to our Gala for Groves, to Sorbara Group of Companies & Tribute Communities whose donation took us past the finish line; you have "Given to Groves" in so many ways.

Although the current restrictions make an in-person celebration of this incredible milestone impossible at the present, please know that we are celebrating each and every one of you from afar. Your amazing support has allowed the hospital to purchase the items needed to equip staff and physicians for Opening Day; which is scheduled for August 9, 2020.

THANK YOU!

Groves Hospital Foundation Board & Staff

COMING THIS SUMMER Hour NEW HOSPITAL



NEW GROVES HOSPITAL CAMPAIGN EXCEEDS \$20M GOAL!



BECAUSE OF YOU





8,084

3,418 DONORS





243 \$5,000* GIFTS

527 \$151 GIFTS

THE IMPACT

250 + ITEMS OF EQUIPMENT (TO DATE)



10%

OF BUILD COST FUNDED



OVER \$20 N RAISED

We are truly thankful for the incredible support of our community for the New Groves Hospital.



www.grovesfoundation.com